Dear Phog: Thinking that the Council meeting last Tuesday would be only routine business of comm. reports and electing Henry Shenk to succeed me, and knowing Tuesday was your busy day, I didn't call you and insist on your coming. However, the plan Lloyd Houston had to suggest for summer baseball has so many considerations that we are badly in need of your advice. I have typed some carbons of full minutes, and am enclosing one so that you can see the issues. The Council is meeting at my house ne xt Tuesday noon for chili and some discussion of the proposition. If you can't come, will you try to talk it over with Henry before that time so we will have your judgment. The Council would have to furnish expendable equipment and foot the bills for daytime supervision of the "practise" deals as well as the \$450 salary of C.W. With the Chest's \$1200 and the Bd. of Education's \$800 plus our bal. in the fund, we will have a little in excess of \$2000. Do you think we should put that percentage of our entire budget on one evening activity Is there any way to get definite information now as to the gov't's permission to use lights for ball fields during the summer?

The same of the last

Thanks-- Stockton

My typewriter jumps from war nerves, so excuse the sudden and frequent spaces --